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Chair Sanfelippo and Members of the Committee on Health: 

My name is Nicole Julal; I serve as the Regional Director of Government Affairs for CVS 

Health. Thank you for the opportunity to offer testimony in support of Assembly Bill (AB) 

 427. I would like to also thank Representative Nygren and Senator Darling for sponsoring this 

life-saving legislation. AB 427 seeks to clarify current law relating to the prescription, 

dispensing, and delivery of opioid antagonists. 

Every year in the United States, over 44,000 people die from accidental drug overdoses. Most of 

those deaths are from opioids, including controlled substance pain medication and illegal drugs 

such as heroin. Narcan (or the generic version, Naloxone) is a safe and effective antidote to 

opioid overdoses.  Narcan is non-addictive, non-toxic and easy to administer through nasal 

application or by injection. It reverses the effects of an opioid overdose by essentially blocking 

the opioid receptors that are targeted by heroin and many prescription painkillers. According to a 

June report from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, from 1996 through June 2014 

laypersons reported using Naloxone in 26,463 overdose reversals. In 2013 alone, nearly 40,000 

laypersons with 93 organizations reported 8,032 overdose reversals. By providing access to this 

medication in our pharmacies without a prescription, we can help save lives.   

In late September of this year, CVS/pharmacy announced that it would begin to offer Narcan 

without a prescription, but pursuant to existing state laws, in its Wisconsin pharmacies. CVS 

Health operates 46 CVS/pharmacy stores in Wisconsin. Our pharmacies provide access to highly 

trained pharmacists who dispense prescriptions and expert advice. This decision by CVS Health 



 

marks a significant step toward expanding access to this life-saving drug and combating opiate 

addiction in Wisconsin. 

While we believe that Wisconsin law allows CVS pharmacies to offer this life saving medication 

without a prescription, it has since come to our attention that these laws could benefit from 

further clarification, which is what AB 427 seeks to do.  Therefore, CVS Health supports this 

legislation that will expressly allow individuals throughout Wisconsin to have the opportunity to 

purchase Narcan from pharmacies without a prescription. 

I respectfully request your approval of this important legislation. Thank you again for the 

opportunity to offer testimony and I welcome any questions at this time. 

 


